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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION

COMMITTEE ON STATE AND FEDERAL LEGISLATION

Hon. Joel Rivera, Chair 
RESOLUTION NO. 231
By Council Members Dilan, Avella, Boyland, Fidler, Gerson, Lopez, Martinez, Rivera, Sanders, Vallone and Oddo
TITLE:
Resolution calling upon the Congress of the United States of America to enact legislation that requires criminal background checks on all applicants for flight instruction, pilot licenses and the renewal of a pilot license and to reject such applications if a felony conviction is revealed.

BACKGROUND:
On Tuesday, June 22, 2004, the Committee on State and Federal Legislation will conduct a hearing to consider Resolution No. 231, which would call upon the Congress of the United States of America to enact legislation that requires criminal background checks on all applicants for flight instruction, pilot licenses and the renewal of a pilot license and to reject such applications if a felony conviction is revealed.

RESOLUTION NO. 231:

..Body


Resolution No. 231 would note that on September 11, 2001, the United States was attacked by terrorists who hijacked four commercial airplanes and used them as weapons of destruction. The Resolution would also state that some of the terrorists from the September 11th attacks received flight training in flight schools located within the United States.


Additionally, Resolution No. 231 would note that on December 28, 2003, forty-seven year old Richard Langone, who was a convicted murderer who had spent sixteen years in prison, flew a private single engine plane through restricted air-space over New York City during a “Code Orange” alert and buzzed the Statute of Liberty before being escorted back to Long Island by a police helicopter. 


Resolution No. 231 would state that the Congress of the United States, the Federal Aviation Administration and the Transportation Security Administration each have certain authority over the aviation industry in the United States of America. The Resolution would indicate that there is currently no federal law, rule or regulation that requires criminal background checks on every person that applies for flight instruction, a pilot license or the renewal of a pilot license. Furthermore, the Resolution would note that a federal requirement of criminal background checks for pilot licenses and their renewal could potentially reduce the amount of drug trafficking that takes place because, according to both the United States Customs and Border Control and Drug Enforcement Administration, private aircraft remains one of the vehicles for transporting illegal drugs into the United States. Finally, the Resolution would state that in light of the September 11th attacks, criminal background checks should be preformed on all applicants for flight instruction or a pilot license and before the renewal of a pilot license in order to reduce the likelihood of further terrorist attacks. 
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